

Department of Health

ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor **HOWARD A. ZUCKER, M.D., J.D.**Commissioner

SALLY DRESLIN, M.S., R.N. Executive Deputy Commissioner

July 9, 2015

Ms. Andrea Inman, Audit Director Office of the State Comptroller Division of State Government Accountability 110 State Street – 11th Floor Albany, New York 12236-0001

Dear Ms. Inman:

The Department of Health is pleased to note that all recommendations identified in the Office of State Comptroller's follow-up review 2015-F-12 on "DOH Overpayments of Hospitals' Claims for Lengthy Acute Care Admissions" (Follow Up to Report 2010-S-30) have been implemented.

Sincerely,

Sally Dreslin, M.S., R.N.

Executive Deputy Commissioner

Enclosure

CC:

Michael J. Nazarko

Robert W. LoCicero, Esq.

Jason A. Helgerson

Dennis Rosen

Robert Loftus

James Cataldo

Ronald Farrell

Brian Kiernan

Elizabeth Misa

Ralph Bielefeldt

Diane Christensen

Lori Conway

OHIP Audit SM